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Agenda
WiredWest Board of Directors Meeting
Online 
Wednesday, March 5, 2025, 6:30 pm

Attending: Doug McNally, Jim Drawe, David Dvore, Don Hall, MaryEllen Kennedy, David Gordon, Kent Lew, Dave Arney, Bailey Cole, Bob Gross, Jeremy Dunn
Guests: 
Called to order at: 6:30pm

Approval of Warrant #17							 	 		
[bookmark: _Hlk144816927]Moved: Kent moved to approve Warrant #17 in the amount of $25,166.38
Seconded: Bob G.
Discussion: David G. Heath Cebula bill should be under the yearly maintenance account – Jessica will change. Failed smoke detector found in Heath, door latch problem fixed in Windsor. David unhappy with Cebula – broken apps and problems with door latch, broken camera. 
	[bookmark: _Hlk101345236]Member Town
	
	Vote

	Becket
	
	Y

	Heath
	
	Y

	New Salem
	
	Y

	Rowe
	
	Y

	Washington
	
	Y

	Windsor
	
	Y


Result: approved

Approval of Minutes									 		
February 19, 2025
Moved: Kent
Seconded: Bob G.
Discussion: 
	Member Town
	Vote

	Becket
	Y

	Heath
	Y

	New Salem
	A

	Rowe
	Y

	Washington
	Y

	Windsor
	Y


Result: approved

Enterprise/Commercial Customers Pricing/Equipment/Service Levels				
Pricing for Internet and VOIP Services – WiredWest
Jim reports there may be special construction for this, probably the customer would pay for those non-recurring changes.  Bob G suggest charging them as large business.  Jacob’s Pillow is looking for 2Gb. WCF is not releasing 2 GB ONTs yet – they proposed bonding 2 1Gb ONTs.  We could charge them 2x large businesses. Jeremy is concerned they will take up one PON port (which could be used for 16 customers). He’d like to measure the traffic from this customer, but WCF seems unable to do this. He’s concerned about increasing traffic from them.  The providers we have, Verizon & LocalLinx, are not offering 25Gb service, so 100Gb would be the next increment. Kent thinks a dedicated circuit should cost more than the standard business offerings. David – look into a dedicated backhaul circuit for them. Doug is concerned that a large business from a neighboring town might take a presence in a MLP town to get cheaper bandwidth. Jim – do we charge based on what it costs us or what traffic will bear. Jeremy was told VZN has fiber running to Jacob’s Pillow – VZN’s price was 5x what Becket charges. They are asking for 2Gb back to the hut. Becket has 5 ports left and is willing to dedicate 1.  They’ll need to provide a price soon.  The feeling is there should be some increase over 2-line price. Jeremy is very concerned about growth. Jeremy is wondering how to determine the charge.  Doug – possibly charge for bandwidth. How do they send the streams? If once to a distributor (e.g. YouTube) that is much less impact than if the streams go directly from Jacob’s Pillow to viewers. Bailey feels that a charge in mid $2,000s would be appropriate.  This may be precedent-setting so we must choose wisely.  David – 10G backhaul dedicated might be better for this customer. Jim – we may need some rules to protect the network and the ability to monitor it. Bob G – we should ask WCF what it would cost to monitor this traffic. Becket will develop a proposal for Jacob’s Pillow and bring it to the next board meeting. David G. notes that WCF once produced a top ten users report, but don’t do it regularly, Chris Janecek provided Jeremy with peak usage once but said it can’t be done regularly. Jim emphasized concern about them crashing the network – Jeremy will ask about throttling. David notes that even if they can’t exceed the 2Gb, we need to consider the impact on other towns sharing backhaul.

Distribution of Excess Reserve Funds								
Discussion of what is needed for reserves and insurance coverage. Possible update on insurance research.
Jim sent a note to delegates about insurance coverage – it’s unlikely that we will lose most of the fiber even in a big storm, so we need to insure against the repair/test costs. He’s going to meet with WCF to get an estimate of the repair cost of our network. Kent received a quote from MIIA (possibly renewal) with same cost info.  They have another carrier, Arcadia, and it quoted the $10,000 deductible and a lower premium. Jeremy thinks it may be better to be self-insured than to have a $100,000 deductible and a high premium. We might be able to find a re-insurer.

Legislation to remove bonding requirements							
MaryEllen reported that Shutesbury is working with our State Representative on a bill to remove the requirement for MLPs to pay bonds to the utilities. She will share email with the delegates.
Jeremy thinks we should thank Shutesbury.  
David will be meeting with Grid soon about the new poles being installed. Jim is working with Deidre on a request to the DPU. Heath & Charlemont met with Paul Mark about this, also Natalie Blais has been informed.

Other business which could not be reasonably foreseen within 48 hours of meeting 

Confirm next BoD meetings							 
March 19, 2025, 6:30pm
April 2, 2025, 6:30pm
April 16, 2025, 6:30pm
Future – every 1st & 3rd Wednesday at 6:30pm
Adjourn Kent moved, Bailey seconded. Approved by voice vote at 7:37pm
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